TOWN OF COLEBROOK
Inland Wetlands Agency
Regular Meeting

Tuesday April 19, 2022
Colebrook Town Hall Land Use Office
Minutes

1) The meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm.

2) Members in attendance: Regular members Duncan Wilber, John Lossin, Dennis Gomez,
Erich Fritz, Enforcement Officer Scott Eisenlohr. Absent was Todd Hiller. Others in
attendance: Stevie Holland

3) Agenda review:

4) No public comment.

5) A motion was made by Erich Fritz and seconded by Dennis Gomez to accept the minutes of
the March 15, 2022 meeting. Motion passed unanimously.

6) Old Business:

(1) A motion was made by Dennis Gomez and seconded by Erich Fritz to approve
application 22-003 for Bryce Zygmont with the fee being $200.00 including the
DEEP fee of $60.00. Approximately 80 yards of material was removed from the
pond.

(2) The commission was all in favor to approve application 22-004 for John Auclair as
a “permitted as of right use” project. The fee will be $100.00, $60.00 DEEP fee and
S40.00 after the fact fee.

7) New Business:

(1) Application 22-005 for Chris and Nadine Gray for an agricultural barn. The Inland
Wetlands commission agrees this is a “permitted as of right use” per the
regulations. The fee will be $60.00, DEEP only.

8) Inland Wetlands Agent Report: 337 Colebrook River Rd. gravel operation for Fletcher Smith.

Scott Eisenlohr spoke to engineers. The Inland Wetlands commission wants the violation

resolved.

9) Communication and bills:

(1) Northwest Conservation District budget request tabled.
(2) Bryce Zygmonts membership discussed and camper on neighboring property

Discharging solids from camper into river.

10) Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Scott Eisenlohr, Inland Wetlands Enforcement Official



